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Sponsoring Executive ☒ CEO ☐ VP Programs ☐ Finance Director 

Dissemination ☒ Internal   ☒ External 
  
 
 
TO:  Employ Milwaukee Staff, Sub-Recipient Service Providers 
 
FROM:  Chytania Brown, President and CEO 
 
RE: Worker Advancement Initiative (WAI) Grant 
                             Work Experience Wages Taxability                              EFFECTIVE: 6/20/22 

 
POLICY:            
 
In an email correspondence from Zach Olson dated June 20, 2022, the Wisconsin Department of Workforce 
Development (DWD) issued the following guidance for the Worker Advancement Initiative (WAI) grant: 
 
Based on our research we have determined that work experience wages are taxable. The defining difference is whether 
or not an employer-employee relationships is established, as defined by the Fair Labor Standards Act (FLSA).  
 
Incentives and stipends paid by WAI are considered "qualified disaster relief payments" per IRS Code Section 139. These 
payments "include any amount paid to or for the benefit of an individual to reimburse or pay reasonably and necessary 
personal, family, living, or funeral expenses incurred as a result of a qualified disaster." This section clarifies that 
"Qualified disaster relief payments do not include qualified wages paid by an employer" and states "qualified wages are 
not excludible qualified disaster relief payments, because qualified wages are what an individual would otherwise earn 
as compensation, rather than payments to offset any particular expenses that an individual would incur due to COVID 
19."  
 
REQUIRED ACTION:   
Employ Milwaukee will begin implementing the taxability of work experience wages effective 6/20/22, which is 
the date of the guidance provided.   
 
 
CONTACT: Julie Cayo, VP of Strategic Planning, Employ Milwaukee, 

Julie.cayo@employmilwaukee.org, 414.270.1700 
 
 
ATTACHMENT(S): Email from Zach Olson, DWD, dated 6/20/22. 
 
 
 
 
 

Employ Milwaukee is an Equal Opportunity employer and service provider. If you 
need this information or printed material in an alternate format, or in different 
language, please contact us at (414)-270-1700. Deaf, hard of hearing, or speech 
impaired callers can contact us through Wisconsin Relay Service at 7-1-1.                                                                                                        
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